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REPORT OF NATIONAL PETROLE~I COUNCIL'S

MINERAL INDUSTRIES CENSUS COMMITTEE

The National Petroleum Council's Committee on Mineral Industries

Census appointed by Mr. Walter Hallanan on January 6,1949,has,pursuant

to !tis request, made a study of the advisability and desirability of

taking in 1950 a census of the petroleum industry to cover the year

1949. The Committee has observed and has considered the comments of Mr.

RobertE. Friedman in his communication of December 7, 1948, directed

to Mr. Hallanan, that a census of manufacturers, business, transporta­

tion and mineral industries was authorized by Congress to be taken every

five years, commencing with the year 1949, but that funds were not ap­

propriated for the census of transportation or for the census of mineral

industries;and if a census is not taken for 1949 there will be a lapse

of fourteen years in the basic statistics for the mineral industrias,

inasmuch as the last census was taken in 1939 and the next is scheduled

to cover 1953. The 1939 mineral census volumes have been reviewed.

Your Committee is pleased to report that its members unanimously

wish to recommend that this interim census for 1949 be taken with the

following observations:

1. Valuable data, based upon complete coverage (rather than

mere sampling), will be assembled and made available for

important uses by the government and by others. These

uses include:

(a) The avoidance and refutation of misrepresentations

concerning the indus,try predicated upon inaccurate

or incomplete material.

(b) Correlation of these data with like data on manu­

facturing and business generally.
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(c) Affording a basis for comparison of conditions

eXisting within the industry from time to time

and providing a bench mark from which to start

in making estimates and appraisals. The exist-

ing gap in the statistics from 1939 to date is

too long.

2. Certain improvements can possibly be made which, while

minimizing the expense., of compilation both to the govern­

ment and to the industry, will at the same time render the

census more valuable. Therefore,your Committee recommends

that the industry be afforded the opportunity to collaborate

with the Bureau of the Census through the appointment of

a small committee of statistical experts from the industry

to assist in drawing up the schedules on which the census

will be taken.

3. Your Committee further recommends that the publication of

the census be expedited so that it will become available

as soon as possible after it is taken.

Respectfully SUbmitted,

H. S. M. Burns
Chairman
Mineral Industries Census Committee
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